
18-FEB-2000

 BIO-GROOM (R)

DOMESTIC 

FLEA & TICK-14

FOR DOGS AND CATS

LONG LASTING RESIDUAL SPRAY

GUARANTEE: 
PYRETHRINS      0.056%
PERMETHRIN      0.050%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

PRECAUTION 

SEE BACK PANEL FOR PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS

473 mL

REG. NO. 23301 P.C.P. ACT 

EPA EST. NO. 15297-TX-1

 MANUFACTURED BY:
 BIO-DERM (R) LABORATORIES, INC.
 P.O. BOX 8070
 LONGVIEW, TX 75607 USA

ITEM #81416

 WATER BASE FORMULA WITH LANOLIN FOR DOGS, CATS, PUPPIES, 
KITTENS KILLS FLEAS UP TO 14 DAYS ON DOGS AND CATS, KILLS 

 TICKS UP TO 4 DAYS ON DOGS AND UP TO 9 DAYS ON CATS

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

HOLD CONTAINER UPRIGHT - SHAKE WELL BEFORE USING.  Spray the
animal from a distance of 20-30 cm.  Start spraying at the tail,
moving the dispenser rapidly and making sure the animal's entire
body is covered, including the legs and under the body.  Fluff
the hair as you spray so the spray will penetrate to the skin. 
Wet ticks thoroughly.  Repeat as needed, but not more often than
once per week.



Do not spray in eyes, face or on genitalia.  Do not use on
nursing puppies or kittens under 3 months of age.  Do not use
this or any other pesticide on sick, old or debilitated pets or
animals under drug or pesticide treatment.  Before using on
pregnant animals, consult a veterinarian.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL: Store in a cool area away from heat and
open flame.  Store above 0 deg C and protect from freezing.  Do
not re-use empty container.  Wrap original container in several
layers of newspaper and discard in trash.

PRECAUTIONS: Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid breathing vapors.  Use
protective gloves (mitts) to prevent contact with hands. 
Discontinue use if dermal or nasal irritation develops.  Do not
use near birds, fish, feed or foodstuff.

PHYSICAL and CHEMICAL HAZARDS: Do not use or store near heat or
open flame.

FIRST AID: IF SWALLOWED: Call a physician.  Drink one or two
glasses of water and induce vomiting by touching the back of the
throat with finger.  Repeat until vomit fluid is clear.  Do not
induce vomiting or give anything by mouth to an unconscious
person.  IF IN EYES, Flush eyes with plenty of water.  Call a
physician if irritation persists.  IF ON SKIN, Wash affected
areas with soap and warm water.  IF INHALED, Remove the victim to
fresh air.  Apply artificial respiration if indicated and call a
physician.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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